
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION PROCESS 
From the start of the project it was clear that there are not any negative socio-economic 

impacts associated with this project. The communities at the various settlements alongside 

the route are well aware of the proposed construction of the road and the Engineers 

communicated the proposed project to the relevant leaders and politicians. The construction 

of the road will have a positive socio-economic effect on the communities. 

The public participation process was undertaken in accordance with the principles and 

requirements of the Namibian Environmental Management Act, No 7 of 2007 and associated 

Regulations. 

The approach to the public participation process was open and participatory with the full 

involvement of Interested and Affected Parties (IAPs). This approach ensured that reasonable 

measures were taken to identify stakeholder issues and concerns. 

The Methodology for the Public Participation was as follows: 

The proposed construction of the road was advertised twice in two different newspapers as 

to comply with the Environmental Management act No.7 of 2007 and the applicable 

Environmental Regulations. The advertisements were placed in the Market Watch sections of 

the Republikein, The SUN and Algemeine Zeitang on the following dates: 

• 5th August 2024 

• 12th August 2024 

There were only two I&AP registrations received on the placement of the notices in the 

various newspapers: 

Name Company Contact Comments 

Leon van der Merwe Montserrat 

Investments CC 

lavdmerwe58@gmail.com Register 

Ndelimona Iipinge EIA Tracking and 

Monitoring in Namibia 

(EIA Tracker) 

info@eia-tracker.org.na Register 

Three Stakeholder and Public Meetings were held on the 23rd March 2024 at the Nakabolelwa 

Constituency office at 9:00, then at Mbalastine Khuta at 12:00 and finally at the Kasika Khuta 

14:00. Various Councilors, Traditional leaders and members of the community attended those 

meetings. 

Various aspects of the road design were discussed during the meeting which includes the 

proposed route, drainage challenges due to the floods, access to various important social 

nodes (schools and clinics), land compensation issues, delays with regards to the proposed 

route and the benefits of the road. 



The Community in general agreed to the proposed route alignment. Everybody present at the 

meeting accepted the road and indicated that they look forward to the road as it will improve 

their livelihood. 

Please find attached the minutes and attendance of the meetings at the end of this document:   



PROOF OF PLACEMENTS OF NOTICES: 

 



 

  



SOME PHOTOS TAKEN DURING THE PUBLIC PARTICIPATION PROCESS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC MEETING HELD ON THE 23RD MARCH 2024  
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